
Hereby perceive we the love of God, because he laid down his life for us: and we ought
to lay down our lives for the brethren. 1 John 3:16

1 December 2023

Dear Family and Friends,

God is so good! We beg you to pray for us this month! Just like you all, we have
the church’s Christmas service on the 24th. The church here has two dedicated
special days a year, Christmas, and the Anniversary service. When God is
working, the devil tends to show up, just like with you all. Please pray that Jesus
will get all the glory! Thank you so much!

News from a foreign land: This year, we are so thankful for Thanksgiving. In
Thailand, Thanksgiving is not
a holiday. Every year we will
have a pie social and time for
fellowship. When the very
first person showed up, the
power went out. It was
hilarious. God knew what we
needed. So, we got
rechargeable lights out. After a
while, the lights came back on.
We had a little Bible study and

had a wonderful time of fellowship. Having this time is very important.
Sometimes people will not ask questions or seek advice. This gives people a
chance to relax and ask questions. This year, a lady needed some advice. God
worked it out greatly, amen! God was so good to us, and we give God all the
glory!

Charlie and Jodie

Servants of the Most High God!
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